Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Board Sunday October 21, 2007 at 3:00 at the Parish House

Members present: Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, Ruth Slagle, Cheryl Stevens and John Wilson

Absent: Mark Dyer, Ester Knight, and Jeff Putnam

1.  Bob presented a proposed organizational structure for CICA.  The past logic has been to let the structure reflect the organization’s changing operations and this suggests that it have a somewhat more elaborate structure now.  He proposed having three committees : affordable housing, the affordable housing application review committee and an economic development committee.  They would all be coequal.  The economic development committee is just in the process of being set up and may include John Wilson, Mark Dyer, John Jordan Bob Earnest and David Hill.  The Island Institute is interested in helping with work on economic development.  It would be possible for the committee to work with the Town’s Comprehensive Planning Committee as well.  John moved, seconded by Mabel that the Board adopt the proposed structure.  Approved unanimously.

2 and 3.  Beth reported on the activities of the Affordable Housing Committee since the last Board meeting (see attached update).  They are in the process of setting up the Affordable Housing Application Review Committee to review the two applications for 226 South Road that have been received.  The plan is to have two CICA Board members who are not members of the AH Committee.  Cheryl said she would be one of them.  Beth will contact others not at the meeting to see if they will serve.  If not, then she will choose another member from the general community.

Cheryl asked whether Jarrod and Leanne presently have a lease.  Bob said no, the arrangement was month to month, the same as with Erik.  Cheryl recommended having a clear conversation with Jarrod and Leanne about CICA’s expectations about the end of their time in the house.  Bob said he would do this.

Future AH projects.  Of Ricker Boisvert’s two houses, the old camp is under contract and there is a renter in Ray Newcomb’s house.  

On Wayne and Arlene’s project, Bob reported on his research on the modular classrooms.  He showed pictures of both the basic classroom units and the duplex that Schiavi has created for $69,900.  Each apartment is 725 square feet.  The construction of the classroom itself is strong – 2”x 6” studs, R 19 insulation in the walls and R38 in the ceilings.  Cheryl said that the classroom buildings are not beautiful but they would be low cost.  She asked about whether there would be a cost advantage to using the classroom buildings compared with a regular modular duplex..  Bob said he would check on this again and it should be discussed once 226 South Road is rented.  This comparison may or may not be relevant to Wayne and Arlene – they will do their own project as they choose.– but it would be useful for the AH committee to see the comparison.

4.  CICA website.  Herb has developed a simple and clear website design.  Bob showed it in action.  In addition to the archives, the page that is most developed is the AH one.  John moved, seconded by Beth that the Board approve the website.  Passed unanimously.  John moved, seconded by Cheryl that committee chairs be the ones to submit material to Herb.  The president will approve what goes in the archive.  Passed unanimously.

5.  Bob said that CICA now has D&O insurance -- $500,000 coverage for about $1,000.  For that we need to have a statement in the bylaws that CICA does not discriminate.  Mabel moved, seconded by John that “CICA’s policy is that discrimination and sexual harassment of any type are not to be tolerated.  CICA will not discriminate i.e., it will provide equal access to all qualified individuals regardless of race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, age, national origin or disability, and will maintain an environment in its affairs free of unfair discrimination or harassment related to any of these factors.”  Passed unanimously.  John asked whether this needs to be approved by the members at the annual meeting.  Bob said he would check on this and if membership approval is necessary it will go on the next annual meeting agenda.

7.  Bob reported on the several threads of CICA’s confusing correspondence with the IRS.  The bottom line is that Glenn Kersteen will provide any follow-up that seems necessary.

6.  Bob posed the question of how CICA should work with the Town of Chebeague Island.  Beth said that as an organizer of the comprehensive planning effort, she hoped that the CICA.committees working on affordable housing and economic development would work directly with/as members of the comp planning subcommittees on those topics.  The island is too small and has too few volunteers to have two committees working on each of these topics at the same time.  Others agreed with this.  John handed out a paper with his first thoughts on the CICA economic development effort.

John moved, seconded by Beth, that the meeting adjourn.  Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe

